
WOLFEBORO CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

DREDGE & FILL MEETING 

September 21, 2013 

 
 
 
Members Present:  Dan Coons, Chairman, Randy Tetreault, Vice-Chairman, Gail Antonucci, 
Dave Wheeler, Ed Roundy, Lenore Clark, Art Slocum, Members. 
 

 
John O’Connell 

2 Fern Avenue 

Lake Wentworth 

Permit By Notification 

TM #149-9 

 
The applicant proposes to repair rip-rap stone retaining wall along 100’ shoreline due to ice 
damage (repaired in 2008, NHDES file #2008-00996). 
 
Referencing the John O’Connell Permit By Notification application, Tax Map #149-9, the 

Wolfeboro Conservation Commission has no objection with allowing the applicant to 

complete the repairs.  However, the Commission notes that repairs were permitted in 2008 

and would like to ensure that the plans will obviate the need for having the repairs done 

during the next drawdown period. 
 

 

Pauline Fournier and Barbara Passalacqua 

53 Fernald Crossing 

Lake Wentworth 

Permit By Notification 

TM #149-10 

 
The applicant proposes to repair stone retaining wall due to ice damage  to combat erosion 
that was restored during the last drawdown of Lake Wentworth (repaired in 2008, NHDES 
file #2008-001179). 
 
Referencing the Pauline Fournier and Barbara Passalacqua Permit By Notification application, 

Tax Map #149-9, the Wolfeboro Conservation Commission has no objection with allowing the 

applicant to complete the repairs.  However, the Commission notes that repairs were 

permitted in 2008 and would like to ensure that the plans will obviate the need for having the 

repairs done during the next drawdown period. 

 


